Minutes of NCR-52

Kansas City, MO 

October 2-3, 2003

Administrative Advisor:
Chair:
Secretary:
Dr. Virginia Clark Johnson
Dr. Suzanne Badenhop
Dr.Cathey Huddleston-Casa

College of Human Dev.&Ed.
Family&Consumer Science
132 Mable Lee Hall



PO Box 5057
242E Scovell Hall
University of Nebraska-Lincoln

North Dakota State University
University of Kentucky
Lincoln, NE 

Fargo, ND 58105
Lexington, KY 40546-0064


Members in Attendance: Suzanne Badenhop – Kentucky; Kathryn Rettig – Minnesota; Cathey Huddleston-Casas – Nebraska; Sharon DeVaney – Indiana; Sharon Seiling – Ohio; Bernadine Envoldsen – South Dakota;  Virginia Johnson, North Dakota State University – Administrative Advisor; Jane Schuchardt – USDA-CSREES Representative. 

Members Absent: Angela Lyon – Illinois; Michael Gutter – Wisconsin; Cynthia Needles Fletcher – Iowa; Deanna Sharpe – Missouri; Liz Gorham – South Dakota.

Guests: Celia Hayhoe – Virginia.

The 2003 annual meeting of NCR-52 was held at the Kansas City Federal Reserve Bank in Kansas City, MO on October 2-3, 2003.  This meeting site was selected to hear from the staff at the Center for the Study of Rural America at the KC-FRB.

Dr. Suzanne Badenhop called the meeting to order at 1:00 PM.  Each person attending introduced themselves. 

A committee membership list and the listserve addresses list were distributed.  Corrections were made by members present.  Corrections will be solicited from those who were not able to attend.  Additional potential members for the committee were discussed.

In the absence of Secretary, Dr. Liz Gorham, Dr. Catherine Huddleston-Casas agreed to be the acting secretary.

Dr. Virginia Clark Johnson distributed information concerning basic information and update for NCR-52: Family Economics.  Dr. Johnson commented that the committee had a successful midterm review and congratulated the committee members on their work during the past two years.  Dr. Johnson then reviewed the current objectives for NCR-52.  She reminded us that a proposal to renew NCR-52 will be due for review by the NCA-5 and NC Multistate Research Committee in December 2004.  New proposals will be written and submitted electronically.  Dr. Johnson also reviewed the basic make-up of NCR Committees, including a description, requirements, membership, duration and meetings.

Dr. Badenhop recommended that all committee members become familiar with NIMSS.  Each committee member can obtain a login and password to be able to enter the site.  Since this is the vehicle for information exchange and committee reports, each of us needs to be know how to use it.  The address for NIMSS is: http://www.lgu.umd.edu/login.cfm.

Dr. Johnson encourage the group to expand what is on the NCR-52 website.  She passed around a printed copy of the website and a list of participants from NIMSS.  Dr. Johnson asked the group to look at the individual objective numbers and research categories [RPA, SOI, FOS, SY, PY, TY] and for each member to fill in the missing information.  This can be done by working with your individual AES Director’s office.

Dr. Jane Schuchardt, CRSEES-USDA Respresentative, shared what is happening in Washington.  Her role is to provide program leadership and Federal assistance and grants management.  The current focus is financial security across the lifespan.  This provides a connection to family well-being, asset accumulation, support of small business and rural communities.  Dr. Schuchardt’s responsibilities cover Cooperative Extension, Higher Education and Research.  She gave a brief overview of these functions:

(1.) Cooperative Extension is currently focused on youth education, the financially vulnerable and adults.  Examples include work with NEFE (National Endowment for Financial Education), EITC (Earned Income Tax Credit), Get Checking, America Saves and Financial Security in Later Life.  She announced a capacity building tele-conference on December 11, 2003. 

(2.) Higher education is working with the CFP (Certified Financial Planner) standards board to diversify planners in industry.  Jane distributed a pamphlet on the Great Plains IDEA report.  The Great Plains-IDEA is partnering with 1890 institutions to work on capacity building for faculty who will then be able to offer distance education bachelor degrees.

(3.) Research – Dr. Schuchardt encouraged the group to pursue NRI grants.  

Dr. Schuchardt is also working on bringing more funding opportunities to light.  She distributed two handouts – a resource map and possible sources of funds.  Funding opportunities are posted on the Family Economics electronic mailing list.  

CSREES is revamping their website and Dr. Schuchardt asked us to discuss NCR-52’s visibility on the CSREES website.

Dr. Schuchardt distributed a briefing prepared for all administrative departments, “Cooperative Extension is Changing Personal Financial Behaviors.”

She announced that she will be starting senior management leadership training program November 1, for four months.  Kelli Anthon will continue as program assistant in Family Economics which is part of Economic and Community Systems Unit at CSREES.

Dr. Sharon Seiling reported on the progress and accomplishments of NC-223 Rural Family Well-being in Context of Welfare Reform.  This research committee was started from NCR-52.  Dr. Seiling gave a history of NC-223.  The committee is currently completing wave three of data collection.  The committee has successfully written a proposal and been approved for an additional five year project.  The new project is NC-1011.  Fourteen states are participating in the research.  A website for the research project is at http://www.ruralfamilies.umn.edu.  Dr. Schuchardt requested a representative from the research tem for a videotape to highlight the success of the group.

Dr. Badenhop reported that another research project was approved as an effort of NCR-52.  The newest project is NC-1013.  It will study the psychological and economic aspects of household savings behaviors.  Participation is currently being solicited from other states.  The current technical committee is reseaching possible funding sources for a centralized data collection.  Dr. Bernadine Enevoldsen is chairman of a nominating committee for officers for the new committee.  The first year the committee members will be preparing the data collection instrument.

Station Reports were distributed by members present.  A report submitted by Angela Lyon from Illinois was also distributed.  The reports appear at the end of the minutes.

Election of officers for the next two years was discussed.  The group decided to have the Secretary move to the Chairman role for continuity in the committee.  In the future, the Secretary will automatically become the Chairman.  Dr. Liz Gorham from South Dakota was nominated for Chairman.  By phone call, Dr. Gorham accepted the  Chairmanship.  Dr. Deanna Sharpe, University of Missouri was nominated for Secretary.  Dr. Badenhop will phone Dr. Sharpe for acceptance.  If  Dr. Sharpe declines,  the group nominated Dr. Angela Lyon, University of Illinois. [post meeting note: Dr. Sharpe declined and Dr. Angela Lyon accepted.]

Meeting recessed for the evening.

On the second day, we met with Nancy Novack, from the Center for the Study of Rural America.  Nancy reviewed the history of the Federal Reserve Board.  The Center for the Study of Rural America was created in 1999 to take a national focus on what is happening in rural America.  The Center is currently staffed with 2 economists and 2 research associates.  Their mission is to work to identify best practices in rural development.  Nancy invited the group to go to the website and sign up to receive publications from the Center.  The website is http://www.kc.fbr.org.  She then used a powerpoint presentation to show some of the things that are happening in rural America.  The Center also has a visiting scholars program.  

In conclusion, the group discussed possible ideas for the 2004 annual meeting.  Suggestions included something that is futuristic thinking for family economics or cutting edge research.   One suggestion was inviting a speaker to discuss self-sufficiency standards.  Dianna Pearce from the University of Washington was one suggested speaker on this topic.   The date for the next meeting will be chosen by the new chairman in conjunction with the Administrative Advisor.

The group suggested that a committee of three people be selected to begin preparing the proposal for the renewal of NCR-52.  The new committee chair will appoint this committee.

Abbreviated State

Reports of NCR-52 Committee

Dr. Angela Lyons




E-mail: anglyons@uiuc.edu
Dept. of Agricultural & Consumer Economics
Telephone: 217-244-2612

University of Illinois




Fax: 217-333-5538

429 Mumford Hall

1301 W Gregory Drive

Urbana, IL 61801-3605

Reported four research faculty in family economics.  Research contributions during the past year included: respect to education, child support, health care access, and financial management.

Dr. Sharon A. DeVaney



E-mail: sdevaney@pudue.edu
Dept. of Consumer Sciences & Retailing

Telephone: 765-494-8300

1226 Mathews Hall 216 



Fax:  

Purdue University

West Lafayette, IN 47907-1262

Reported seven faculty with research interests in family and consumer economics.  Research interests include e-commerce, retirement planning, credit use, distance education,  rural low-income family well being and welfare reform, financial security in later life, and how marriage affects the allocation of women’s assets in retirement savings accounts.

Dr. Cynthia Needles Fletcher



E-mail: Cynthia@iastate.edu


66 LeBaron





Telephone: 515-294-8521

Iowa State University




Fax: 515/294-1908

Ames, IA 50011

No Station Report

Dr. Suzanne Badenhop



E-mail: ahcsbb@uky.edu
Family & Consumer Science



Telephone: 859-257-7485

242E Scovell Hall 




Fax: 859-257-7792

University of Kentucky

Lexington, KY 40546

Chaired the committee to submit the proposal for project approved as NC1013.  No other active research projects in family economics at this time.

Dr. Kathryn Rettig 




E-mail: krettig@che.umn.edu

Dept. of Family Social Science


Telephone: 612-625-7745

290 McNeal Hall




Fax: 612-625-4227

University of Minnesota  - Twin Cities

1985 Buford Avenue

St. Paul, MN 55108

Reported eight faculty doing research in family economics with interests in family well-being, welfare reform, dynamics of family businesses, financial issues within relationships, family life quality, determinants and outcomes of psychopathology among rural family members, financial security in later life and family financial counseling.

Dr. Catherine Huddleston-Casas


E-mail: Chuddleston-casas2@unl.edu
132 Mable Lee Hall 




Telephone: 402-472-6419

University of Nebraska – Lincoln


Fax: 402-472-9170

Lincoln, NE 68182-0214

Oral report on family economics activities at the University of Nebraska.

Dr. Sharon Seiling




E-mail: sseiling@hec.ohio-state.edu
College of Human Ecology



Telephone: 614-292-4224

265 Campbell Hall




Fax: 614-688-8133

The Ohio State University 

1787 Neil Avenue

Columbus, OH 43210-1295

Reported nine faculty involved in family economics research with a variety of interests.  Written report included a lengthy list of publications and presentations related to this area of research.

Bernadine Enevoldson


E-mail: Bernadine_Enevoldson@sdstate.edu
Human Development, CFS


Telephone: 605-688-4328

NFA 307/2275A



Fax: 605-688-4888

South Dakota State University

Brookings, SD 57007

Current research projects in family economics include financial literacy of high school youth, retirement planning of families, capital accumulation ratio as an indicator of retirement adequacy and a curriculum evaluation of SDSU Consumer Affairs Program.

Dr. Michael Gutter 



E-mail: msgutter@facstaff.wisc.edu
Department of Consumer Sciences

Telephone: 608-262-5498

School of Human Ecology


Fax: 608-265-6048

University of Wisconsin – Madison

1300 Lindon Drive Room 370F

Madison, WI 53706

Reported six faculty were reported with research interests related to family economics.  The research interests include food security, poverty and retirement security, general retirement security, cultural influences on financial decision-making and international rural economic development. 

